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Where does time go? 

Me.....in the Maui sun! 

I thought I was going to be talking with you every week for a
while. Now it has almost been another month..well, okay, I 
have been on vacation. Not just a pretend vacation where I 
actually spend three or four hours on the computer a day...but
a real vacation! It seems as though I was exhausted from my 
travels to Almaty and to Hawaii ....all the people I talk to 
over the internet and in person. So the 10 days I really had as 
down time were well spent. 

Now some of you would not count this as a true holiday. My 
German friend used to tell me that one needs three weeks to 
really have a holiday. One week for just winding down from 
stress. Another week getting used to doing nothing...which 
means you don't really do nothing. And then the last 

week....finally you are on holiday! Seems like a good recipe! So I have just taken a baby step in holiday 
making. But I am proud of it!

I got back in touch with the ocean and snorkeling. This was fun and really satisfying. For the last years I 
have been a little scared of being in the sun and being in the water....I felt weak and not up to the surf. 
But this last week, I had a wonderful time snorkeling in some fairly rough waters. We went out on the 
Trilogy which is a large sailing catamaran. We went two places to snorkel....Molikini Crater and Turtle 
Town. We ended up seeing whales, Spinner Dolphins and Turtles....as well as numerous fish...including 
NEMO! 

This time was a good experience of feeling the difference of last year when I was on Maui and this year. 
I am so much more confident and clear. So there is improvement happening!

I have been spending time on the computer trying to get the new website written so we can launch it 
soon...I will let you know! And putting the finishing organizational touches on the 2012 schedule for 
Paul and me. My schedule is busier this coming year and more stimulating. I will be in the UK for a 
couple of events and will be going on an extended tour of South America in the latter part of the year. 
This is exciting and some what daunting. I need to include those pesky rest days...meaning that the trips 
will be longer than usual and doing less. Hmmm. And I am happy to have the Kenyon Ranch so close to 
home for those events that will be scheduled for those weeks at home. 

When the schedule is finished.....or ready to be seen, I will post it here for you all. 

Well, time has slipped by again and it is time for me to get ready for a dinner out with some friends in 
Honolulu. I am staying on Oahu to do a weekend retreat here on the north shore.....and to see old Reiki 
friends and be in touch with the city in which I most connect to my grandmother. There is a sweet 
longing to turn back the hands of time.....and ask her all those questions I have had over the years. I will 
let you know if she answers me! 

Aloha! Phyllis 
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